
 

 

 

 

January 27, 2021 

 

Mr. Terence Eng 

Gas Safety and Reliability Branch 

Safety and Enforcement Division 

California Public Utilities Commission 

505 Van Ness Avenue 

San Francisco, CA 94102 

 

Re:  Notice of Gas Incident Violations for Pacific Gas and Electric Company – NOPVs for non-DOT incident 

investigations completed Q4 of 2020 

 

 

Dear Mr. Eng: 

 

Pacific Gas and Electric Company (PG&E) submits this response to the Notice of Probable Violations (NOPVs) 

letter dated January 04, 2021, associated with non-DOT reportable incident investigations completed in the fourth 

quarter (Q4) of 2020.  For clarity, the item identified in Attachement A of the NOPV letter will be repeated followed 

by PG&E’s response. 

 

 

PUC ID: G20200306-3011: 

 

Date 03/06/2020 

Address 

Code References 

 Santa Anna Rd., Hollister 

49 CFR §192.605(a) 

Investigation 

Findings 

On March 6, 2020, PG&E experienced an overpressure event at the at the Hollister Gas 

Metering Station in Hollister, San Benito County. Line 301A is fed from the Hollister Gas 

Metering Station. Line 301A reached a maximum pressure of 569.29 psig from Hollister 

Station at MP 0.00 to Moss Landing Station at MP 10.00. This event is considered a large 

over-pressure (OP) event, exposing the piping and equipment to undesired operating 

conditions and risk. PG&E’s action led to the overpressure, including: bypassed over-

pressure protection without using additional safeguards, failure to provide adequate span-

of-control oversight of an unqualified technician operating valves, performing leak repair 

work without an appropriate clearance, and lack of supervisor awareness of the tasks being 

performed on the day of the event. Therefore, SED finds PG&E in violation of 49 CFR 

§192.605(a). 

 

Response to G20200306-3011: 

 

PG&E recognizes SED’s findings.  Please note that all causes, (direct, root and contributing) with associated 

corrective actions were self-identified by PG&E in the previously provided Causal Evaluation, “Index 13866 

Supp02_Hollister OP Event RCE Final Draft”, submitted 9/10/2020.  Below, please find Attachment 1 for an update 

on all corrective actions from the Causal Evaluation (RCE) related to this OP event.  In addition, in September 

2020, PG&E introduced training on our revised Operations and Maintenance manual, GAS-0174WBT, to reinforce 

that our Operations and Maintenance manual is a legal commitment and to reinforce that all procedures must be 
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followed as written.  This training is required for all gas employees and contractors who work on PG&E 

facilities.  As of January, 2021, a total of 4,867 individuals have completed training for GAS-0174WBT.  This 

includes 3,799 Employees and Contractors who have LANIDs and 1,068 external Contractors.  In addition, 100% 

of the current Gas Pipeline Operations & Maintenance (GPOM) employees have completed the training. 

 

Please contact Glen Allen at (925) 278-3462 or Glen.Allen@pge.com for any questions you may have regarding 

this response. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

/s/ Vincent Tanguay                                           

Director, Risk, Compliance, & Oper. Qual. 

cc: Dennis Lee, SED 

  Joel Tran, SED 

  Jason McMillan, SED 

  Mohammad Ali, SED 

  Vince Tanguay, PG&E 

  Susie Richmond, PG&E 








